EMMANUEL'S EPISTLE

Emmanuel Lutheran Church 308 4th Ave., PO Box 282 Grafton, Iowa 50440

Church Office: 641-748-2736 Email: emanluthch@wctatel.net

Fax: 641-748-2989

Website: emmanuelgrafton.org

Facebook: Emmanuel Lutheran Church



NOVEMBER 2022

Given in thanks for all our blessings: May we remember and count them, one by one...

> For Pastoral Care, contact Pastor Weeg at 641-381-0675 For all other needs throughout the month, contact the church office or Sharon Hulshizer at 641-425-7775.

Thanksgiving, the "forgotten" holiday? ...

Maybe you have noticed? But between the commercials on television or just going into any of the stores this time of year, it seems that we have Halloween costumes and decorations and then (gasp) Christmas décor on the shelves! And I always wonder, isn't there something else in between? I just had this conversation with another person earlier this week and they mentioned the same sentiment, "What happened to Thanksgiving?"

Fall is such a wonderful time of the year. The leaves change color, the temperatures start to cool down, but leave a bit of "Indian Summer" to enjoy. The harvest is being gathered, the days are getting shorter, and we are preparing ourselves for the eventual change from fall into winter and rest. After all, the end of November will be the beginning of Advent season, when we prepare our hearts for the coming of the Christ Child once again. But, what about Thanksgiving?

I will not pretend to be a history buff, but Thanksgiving seemed to have started when the pilgrims entered the New world and wanted to give thanks for all they had: a new religious freedom and for their first harvest. Many of us gather with family to give thanks for what we have as well. According to one report, "Thanksgiving trails only Christmas as the favorite holiday of Americans." (christianity.com)

The following devotion comes from Our Daily Bread- October 10th, 2022:

HAPPY THANKSGIVING

In every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God (Philippians 4:6)

A study by psychologist Robert Emmons divided volunteers into three groups that each made weekly entries in journals. One group wrote five things they were grateful for. One described five daily hassles. And a control group listed five events that had impacted them in a small way. The results of the study revealed that those in the gratitude group felt better about their lives overall, were more optimistic about the future and reported fewer health problems.

Giving thanks has a way of changing the way we look at life. Thanksgiving can even make us happier.

The Bible has long extolled the benefits of giving thanks to God, as doing so reminds us of His character. The Psalms repeatedly call God's people to give Him thanks because "The Lord is good and his love endures forever" (Psalm 100:5) and to thank Him for His unfailing love and wonderful deeds (107:8,15,21,31).

As the apostle Paul closed his letter to the Philippians-the letter itself a kind of thank-you note to a church that had supported him-he linked thankful prayers with the peace of God "which transcends all understanding" (4:7). When we focus on God and His goodness, we find that we can pray without anxiety, in every situation, with thanksgiving. Giving thanks brings us a peace that uniquely guards our hearts and minds and changes the way we look at life. A heart full of gratitude nurtures a spirit of joy.

- ELISA MORGAN

What threatens your sense of gratitude?

How is God calling you to a "happy thanksgiving" as you bring your needs before Him?

Father in heaven, where I see problems, grant me a spirit of gratitude and grateful praise.



So on this Thanksgiving, whether you celebrate on the day of, or the day before, or whenever you

gather together, remember that we do have a holiday for giving thanks and also a reminder that we can give thanks to our Lord at anytime. A reminder to keep that gratitude in our hearts at all times, not just once a year!

I'd like to conclude by sharing a few verses and the chorus of another favorite hymn entitled, "Count Your Blessings":

Verse 1: When upon life's billows you are tempest tossed, When you are discouraged, thinking all is lost, Count your many blessings, name them one by one, And it will surprise you what the Lord hath done. (Chorus)

Chorus: Count your blessings-name them one by one; Count your blessings-see what God hath done; Count your blessings-name them one by one; Count your many blessings-see what God hath done.

Verse 3: When you look at others with their lands and gold, Think that Christ has promised you His wealth untold; Count your many blessings-money cannot buy. Your reward in heaven nor your home on high. (Chorus)

A blessed Thanksgiving to you and yours-it is not a "forgotten" holiday for us. -Sharon

The annual collection for the Grafton Cemetery



will be on Sunday, November 6th. There will be a special collection box in the narthex: a wooden one, donated in memory

of Scott Paulson (See the *Did You Know*? section). Please make checks to "Grafton Cemetery," not Emmanuel Lutheran Church. If you have any questions, you may contact Phil Hackbart or Teresa Braun.



We have reached the end of our mowing season at the cemetery. This is the second year that the following individuals have helped with the trimming of the individual stones: Mark Fredrickson, Dan

Nack, Duane Rustad, Jason Hackbart, Will Bartz, Darren Marsh, and Chris Braun. These individuals donate their time and personal equipment to keep the cemetery looking nice. Please let them know that their time and effort is appreciated!

MISSION FESTIVAL

Sunday, November 6th will be Mission Sunday. Join us in worship as we meet our guest speaker,



Kelly Grunhovd from *Prairie Ridge Integrated Behavioral Healthcare* in Mason City, and learn about the services they offer in the local area. We have heard much about the mental health crisis over the last years and your Stewardship board has chosen this topic to focus on for this year's Mission festival. Kelly will speak towards the end of the service, as well as bring materials to distribute, and be available for discussion afterwards in the Fellowship Hall. Money placed in your specially marked Mission Fest envelopes will be given to Prairie Ridge to help support the services they offer. Please plan to attend! *Please note:* Due to *Mission Fest being on the first Sunday in November, Holy Communion will be on Sunday, November 13th.*

Pastoral Acts



On October 23rd, Pastor Paul Weeg baptized *Hudson Joseph Dalluge*, son of Jacob and Jacqueline Dalluge. Hudson was born on July 1st in Clarion, Iowa. His sponsors are Damon & Krissi Dalluge and Dylan & Alix Mayer.



(Pictures submitted by Jackie Dalluge)



Great grandparents Larry and Carol





Also baptized on October 23rd, in a private ceremony conducted by Pastor Mark Walker, was *Kai Gene Kopriva*, son of Jacob and Holly (Bruesewitz) Kopriva. Kai was born on July 14th in Des Moines. His sponsors are Raechel & Luke Fossey, Rachel & Jason Murphy, and Megan Kopriva.





We welcome *Hudson* and *Kai* into our family at Emmanuel and wish God's blessings on them as they grow in Christ!

This baptismal shell is a gift from Pastor David E. Schafer and Loretta, given during their service to Emmanuel. We thank them for this gift that will be used over the years at Emmanuel.





Join us on Sunday, November 6th, for All Saints' Sunday, to remember all those who have gone before us to join the Church Triumphant. We thank God for their memory and commend their families and friends to the loving care of our Lord. Rest in peace, Raymond Smidt, Sr., Jay White, Lowell "Butch" Kroneman, and Regina "Gina" Nack.

Operation Christmas Child



Has begun once again....

You will find the materials you need on the round table in the entrance, along with a description how to pack the boxes. Please return them to the church by November 13th, so that we

may have a blessing during the service, before we send them on their way for National pickup week! Here is a word from Franklin Graham, president of Samaritan's Purse, the organization that distributes the shoeboxes: "Each shoebox you pack helps a local church around the world tell a child about Jesus, God's Greatest Gift. Many of them will grow in their faith and learn how to tell friends and family about him through our discipleship program called The Greatest Journey. In a new initiative, we are going island to island in the Pacific to take the Gospel to a half a million children over the next few years, as part of our commitment to 'proclaim the Gospel to the whole creation' (Mark 16:15) Thank you for your prayers for this project. "

Mark Your Calendars:

Join Pastor Weeg for a new Bible study, beginning on Wednesday, November



2nd, at 2 p.m. We will be discussing the text for the following Sunday's service. All are invited.



Will be held on Wednesday, November 23rd at 6:30 p.m., led by Merlin Bartz. Please join us in giving thanks for all that we have!

KJCY Soups & Sweets *Tuesday, Nov 1st, 2022*

4:30-7:00 p.m. Osage Alliance Church-Family Life Center



726 State Street Osage, IA Door Prizes - Free-Will Donation

Lutefisk Supper- Emmons Lutheran Church Tuesday, Nov 1st: Servings at 11a.m., 12;30, 5:30, and 7:00 p.m.

Tickets: \$22/adult, in advance (no refunds)
\$8/children 10-under. (See poster on bulletin board or call the office for more information.)

Thank You, Stewards

...to Pastor Barbara Wills for being our substitute pastoral care contact in Pastor Weeg's absence in October.

...to Pastor Jack Miller for leading our worship on October 9th

...to Mark Borchardt for leading worship and the Community Choir for sharing their musical talents with us on October $16^{\rm th}$

...to our organists, Charlotte Cole, Marena Henkle, and Donna Schilling for sharing their musical talents with Emmanuel.

...to our October counters: Lori & Darren Marsh and Kim Badker.

...to Laurie Nack Bublitz, who is retiring from being a counter after many years of service. We thank her for her time and commitment.

...to our Lay Ministry steward, Lori Marsh

...to our Altar Guild Steward, Lisa Bartz

...to our PA Operators: Gary Schotanus & Randy Hulshizer

...to our October Ushers: Curt Schaub, Darren Marsh, Cody Marsh, Jon Badker, Zach Badker, and Neil Hackbart

...to our website manager, Renae Kroneman ...to the October Hospitality Team VII *Lisa and*

Merlin Bartz, Ryan & Ashley Trousdale, Marcy Hyde, Laurie Nack Bublitz, Dick & Ruth Neeley, Donna Schilling, Brett & Alex Trenhaile, and Ardis Hanson

...to our Share Shoppe volunteer: Myra Dierks

...to the Lay Ministry board for opening and closing the church on Sundays.

...to those who have brought flowers from their gardens or purchased flowers to grace our altar during worship. What a blessing to enjoy the sight of fresh flowers!

...to Merlin and Lisa Bartz for teaching confirmation class while Pastor Weeg was on vacation. We are very fortunate to have people to fill in these positions, as needed.



Did You Know

... that a box was created and donated in loving memory of Scott Paulson, by his father, Roger? Chris brought him scraps of wood from her work place and he created this beautiful donation box. which we will use to collect



our special offerings.

What a wonderful way to honor Scott's memory.



Pictures submitted by Chris Paulson

...that Merlin and Lisa Bartz were our delegates at the

Iowa Mission District Convocation this fall? The following is the report from their experience:



The Iowa Mission District Convocation for the North American Lutheran Church was held at Zion Lutheran Church in Ruthven, Iowa on Saturday, August 27th, 2022. Merlin and Lisa Bartz attended, representing Emmanuel Lutheran Church. Registration along with coffee and rolls began at 8 AM and the official convocation began at 9 AM with an opening worship communion service. (The singing voices filled the sanctuary and was very uplifting). The meeting was chaired by Pastor Staley of First Lutheran in St. Ansgar, dean of the Iowa Mission District. Following adoption of the agenda and rules, formal business included

election of a Mission District secretary, and a clergy and layperson for the Mission District council. Introductions of congregations and pastors followed. A few congregations shared a variety of outreach efforts. A few examples included a "JAM" program (Jesus and me); a "Java and Jesus" program (Emmons, MN); a "WOW" program (What's on Wednesdays); and one church that has decided to open its doors EVERY day for a coffee gathering.

The keynote presentation following lunch was given by Pastor Eric Riesen, North American Lutheran Seminary President. Riesen focused his address on the road to Emmaus story (Luke 25:13-35 and specifically focused on verse 21 (But we had hoped that he was the one to redeem Israel), referring to it as one of the saddest passages in scripture. Riesen described Christians as a people of hope, with our spiritual longing only being fully satisfied in the Biblical God.

Following Pastor Riesen's address, three break out presentation sessions occurred. They included an update by Pastor Riesen regarding the seminary and availability of pastors, an introduction on the Spiritual Orphans' Network, and a discussion regarding the Iowa Mission District Youth Trip. Riesen in his session covered some new developments and ideas, including the concept of "ordination under special circumstances", or "OUSC", a process by which individual lay persons with special gifts could receive an expedited ordination with continuing education following ordination. He also discussed how important it is to retain a liturgy that connects to the historical church and sacraments.

Lisa and I took the opportunity to visit with Pastor Reisen and other pastors regarding our current vacancy and one pastor in particular took interest in our situation and said he had a couple of contacts currently in seminary and that he would share our congregational information with them. We also had an opportunity to reconnect for a short time with Pastor Z and Pastor Michael, who were also attending.

We appreciated the opportunity to represent Emmanuel Lutheran and enjoyed the spiritual camaraderie of interacting with other NALC congregational delegations.

Submitted respectfully, Merlin Bartz

STEWARDSHIP MUSINGS

The Church Council discussed the breakdown of our offering envelopes and wanted to remind the Congregation of how the three funds are used:

GENERAL FUND: These designated offerings are used for the operation of our church. They pay wages, propane, office and pastoral supplies, grounds care, phone, utilities etc.

BENEVOLENCE FUND: These designated offerings are used for any expenses and donations that go outside of our church for such things as World Hunger, food pantries, disaster relief. Some funds are distributed annually as designated by the Stewardship Committee and approved at the Annual Meeting. Some are designated as needs arise during the year, such as natural disaster appeals or Mission Festival Funds.

BUILDING FUND: Monies designated are for large building expenses such as upgrades to the interior and exterior of the building and replacement or updates to major equipment in the building.

Persons can also specifically designate money to a number of funds that included: Sunday School, Gifts and Memorials, Food Bank, Camperships, Organ fund, Choir fund, Altar Guild Fund, Youth Fund, Erna Pagel Grant or ELC Women. Simply write on your weekly envelope the fund you wish to designate to and the counting committees will earmark these funds and inform the Treasurer and Financial Secretary. It is also helpful to include the dollar amount on the envelope and to designate the correct fund in the memo line of your check.

Any questions can be directed to the Treasurer (Sharon Hulshizer), Financial Secretary(Belinda Borchardt), or to a Stewardship Committee member. This year, the committee members are Julie Schulz, Patti Rustad, Connie Rosenberg, and Kara Walk.

(Thank you to Belinda Borchardt for writing up this information-it is good to be reminded of what we can support in our church and how to go about that. Our new offering envelopes will be distributed at the end of the year, beginning on Christmas Eve. If you wish to receive envelopes and are not currently doing so, please notify the office. If you do not wish to use offering envelopes, you may still give to any of the funds by writing on the memo line of your check where you wish your donation to go. You may also put cash in an envelope and designate it. Loose cash typically goes into the General Fund, unless designated differently.



Congregational Council Minutes Emmanuel Lutheran Church September 13th, 2022

Meeting called to order by: Mark Fredrickson – President

Attended: Mark Borchardt – Vice President, Patti Rustad – Stewardship, Belinda Borchardt – Evangelism, Emi Kuntz – Lay Ministry, Will Bartz – Youth, Abbie Steinberg – Christian Education, Pastor Weeg

Absent: Jason Hackbart - Property, Sharon

Hulshizer - Secretary

Devotions: Abbie Steinberg

Agenda Review: M/S/C to accept agenda as is. Review Printed Minutes: M/S/C to accept

minutes as printed.

<u>M/S/C</u> to accept minutes as printed for the special meeting regarding possible rental of parsonage

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer's report accepted **Administrative Report:** Pastor Weeg talked about his duties while being our part-time interim pastor. 1) Will be gone a few Sundays this fall because of a trip planned and a Thanksgiving commitment. 2) Confirmation - meeting planned with parents September 14th. Students attending Confirmation include 1 - 7th grader, 1 - 8th grader, 1 – Senior and a Junior from Northwood. This year confirmation will focus on scripture. 3) Funerals, baptisms and weddings will be worked in as requested. 4) Shut-in and Nursing Home residents to be visited at main holidays: Thanksgiving, Christmas, Easter. Belinda asked about the possibility of visiting them more often. Pastor Weeg will ask the Council to help prioritize. 5) Pastor would like an open invitation to attend Council and Board meetings as he sees necessary. He welcomed the Council and Boards to invite him to the meetings if a need arises.

<u>M/S/C</u> to pay Belinda Borchardt \$12.50 an hour for Substitute Treasurer duties during Sharon's absence.

Sharon contacted Worth County Public Health regarding training on the AED devise. They preferred the month of October and a day other than Sunday if possible. The training will be a review of the defibrillator and a community CPR class. The council determined that Sunday would be a better option for the best attendance and October 2nd or October 23 is the date preferences. Sharon reviewed Sola Publishing, the NALC publishing house and found good resources available. Bulletins have to be built as nothing comes preprinted. Sharon would need more time to look more closely at bulletin format. She asked Lisa Bartz and Mark Borchardt to review the site as well. The Council decided to table Sola for now and possibly look more into it when we have a new pastor.

Board highlights:

Stewardship: Determined Thanksgiving, Christmas Eve and Christmas offering designations the same as last year: Thanksgiving service special offering envelopes will be designated to Benevolence. Christmas Eve/Day offering: first \$1500 given to Benevolence, remaining offering to go to General Fund. Mission Sunday will be November 6th with Prairie Ridge providing the program.

<u>Lay Ministry:</u> Will be meeting to line up pulpit supply and committee duties for the next couple of months.

Evangelism: Curt Schaub talked to D&D Sign regarding a new sign at Highway 9 as the current sign has rotted and cannot be reused. They are recommending corrugated plastic with aluminum on both sides. Another meeting will be set up to discuss this further. Curt will get a sample for the board to review. The board also talked about the shut-in and nursing home resident visits and communion. Belinda will visit with Pastor Weeg about the possibility of seeing them once a month.

Y & E: Rally Sunday went well with 74 attending. Kids had fun with the games. Brittney Bartz will be setting up for Sunday School.

Property: Jason Hackbart provided a report for the council to review. Noss Landscaping has been chosen as the contractor for the church landscaping project if we are awarded the grant from WCDA in November. Chris Noss will create a detailed map of the entire project once we are awarded the grant. Work would be performed and

completed in 2023. Bids for the church grounds as well as the courtyard were reviewed.

Have not heard from Slowinski Flooring on the Ed Unit flooring replacement. Jason will contact them for an update for the next council meeting. Beland Tree Service provided a quote to remove some trees on the north side of the church.

M/S/C to accept Beland Tree Service bid of \$1600 plus tax to remove the large Linden tree and \$350 plus tax to remove large Pine tree.

These prices include stump grinding. The council would like the crab trees removed and will ask the Property Committee to obtain a quote. A special meeting will be set up to approve the removal of the crab trees. Council also talked about replacing trees as memorials or in honor of donors.

Membership review: M/S/C to accept transfer out for Camden, Logan and Tegan Trenhaile. Unfinished Business:

Call Committee: Nothing new to report. The Council briefly discussed the possibility of sharing a pastor.

WCDA grant update: Covered in property report

No New Business

Next meeting devotion's preparer: Emi Kuntz Next meeting date and time: October 11^{th} at 7:00 p.m.

M/S/C – meeting adjourned with the Lord's Prayer.

Acting Secretary, Belinda Borchardt

Treasurer's Report

Financial Balance Information for September 1-30, 2022

General Fund

Beginning Balance: \$69,917.75

Interest: \$11.95

Offering Revenues: \$8,482.22 E-giving Revenues: \$270.00

Total Revenues: \$\$8,764.17

Total revenues + Beginning balance: \$78,681.92

Expenses: \$8,461.75

End of month Balance: \$70,220.17



TWC (The Women's Council) October 18th, 2022

Clarice shared two poems appropriate for the season, "Summer Heart" and "Floods of Life." Both remind us of Ecclesiastes 3:4, in which we are told there is a season for all things. The meeting was brought to order with the sharing of the purpose. We welcome Kim Mogk to this month's meeting and encourage any women who wish to attend our monthly meetings. Secretary minutes were approved as corrected: the date of LWR packing should be September 30th rather than the 29th. Treasurer reports \$1,163.85 in checking and \$4,251.26 in savings. Charlotte has some outstanding bills to be paid. A Thank you was read for the quilt given for graduation.

Old Business: 1) LWR Projects: On October 10th, the following items were delivered to Mason City for shipping: 20 quilts, 28 school kits. 12 personal care kits, and 10 baby layettes. A total of 70 items in 12 boxes were taken to Southport Mall and loaded onto a semi-truck with donations from other churches. A check was also sent to cover some of the shipping cost. We thank all those who have helped sew and assemble the kits taken. 2) Kitchen Remodeling Project: still determining how to finish the edges around the new flooring. Kitchen items to be given away or made a bid on, have been set on tables in the fellowship hall. There is one stove yet to be sold. Sharon will put information in the bulletin. 3) Fellowship Teams: after discussion, M/S/C to leave teams as they are and adjust monthly, as needed. Charlotte will check with someone to replace the unit leader for one of the teams. 4) Report of LRH Sept. obligation: goodies and prizes were supplied on Fridays for the BINGO days and a birthday cake was provided for the monthly birthday party. We were unable to go in person this year. 5) Bible Study: waiting for The Chosen: Season 3 to be released, which will be in November in theaters for a short while, and then on the app in December. Tentative plans will be to start in February, reviewing the past two seasons. Pastor Weeg has mentioned beginning a Bible Study, we will check to see what he has for plans.

New Business: 1) Discuss metal cabinets: The storage cabinets in the furnace room are rusting

underneath and need some type of protection from further damage to continue to be used for future storage. One option is to build a wooden base on wheels to put underneath them. 2) Thank offering: will be collected in November. The money collected will be added to funds distributed at the end of the year for local charities. Sharon will put this in the bulletin.

Upcoming Dates: November TWC Meeting will be November 15th at 9 a.m.

Meeting adjourned with the Lord's Prayer.
-Secretary, Sharon Hulshizer

Thank you to all the ladies who work so hard to sew and finish our quilts, pack the kits and layettes, and

prepare materials to be sent to LWR, as well as other local charities. Your work does not go unnoticed! There will be sewing days ahead, to be determined. It is never too late to join in and help. All are welcome!





Be sure to check out the free items and items for sale in the fellowship hall, that are no longer needed in our kitchen. Contact any member of TWC, if questions.

Update on The Chosen: Season #3

Season 3 will be based on Matthew 11:28 "Come to me, all you who are weary and heavy-laden, and I will give you rest." The



theatrical trailer was released on October 25th. The first two episodes of Season three will be released for a short time in theatres only, then the entire season will be streamed on the app in December. The season finale will be the feeding of the 5000.

The honeymoon phase is over and the characters all have to deal with the costs and occasional confusions of following the Messiah. There is a little more pain, more questions, more challenges to Jesus. On the other hand, that makes the victories that much sweeter. There will be the introduction of Judas (Iscariot) and the sending of the disciples two by two. (Charlotte and Sharon are still discussing when and how to resume our Connection Group, but it will be some time after the first of the year. Stay tuned for more information about this group and other group updates.)

November 2022 (All events subject to COVID restrictions)

Novem	ber	1	2	Bible Study 2 p.m. Confirmation 4:30 p.m. Choir 7:00 p.m.	3	4 November	5 REMEMBER TO SET YOUR CLOCKS BACK!
6 All Saints Sunday/Mission Fest 9:30 a.m. Worship Pastor Paul Weeg 10:30 a.m. Fellowship 10:40 a.m Logos Legos - Sunday School	7 SAINTS DAY	8 VOTE Election Day	9	Bible Study 2 p.m. Confirmation 4:30 p.m. Choir 7:00 p.m.	10	11	12
13 23rd Sunday after Pentecost 9:30 a.m. Worship w/HC Pastor Paul Weeg 10:30 a.m. Fellowship 10:40 a.m Logos Legos - Sunday School	Community CPR/AED training 6:00-8:30 p.m.	15 TWC (The Women's Council) 9:00 a.m. Church Council 7:00 p.m.	16	Bible Study 2 p.m. Confirmation 4:30 p.m. Choir 7:00 p.m.	17	18	Pastor Weeg gone until the 28 th
20 Christ the King 9:30 a.m. Worship (Noisy Offering) 10:30 a.m. Fellowship 10:40 a.m Logos Legos - Sunday School	CHRIST THE KING S U N D A Y	22		No Bible Study or Confirmation Thanksgiving Eve Service 6:30 p.m. Choir After service	24 Thanksgiving Day	25 EAT BEEF!	26 Give
27 1st Sunday in Advent 9:30 a.m. Worship (choir) Lisa Bartz 10:30 a.m. Fellowship 10:40 a.m Logos Legos - Sunday School	28 ADVENT	29	30	Bible Study 2 p.m. Confirmation 4:30 p.m. Choir 7:00 p.m.			



November 2022

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION US POSTAGE PAID ST. ANSGAR, IA 50472 PERMIT NO. 11

Emmanuel Lutheran Church

308 4th Avenue PO Box 282 Grafton, Iowa 50440

641-748-2736 Address Service Requested

<u>November</u>	<u>Acolytes</u>	<u>Greeters</u>	<u>Organist</u>	
Sunday, Nov 6 All Saints' Sunday/Mission Fest	Sophie Urbatsch	Pat Clark	Marena Henkle	
Sunday, Nov 13 23 rd Sunday after Pentecost	Jaxon Edwards	Charlotte Cole	Charlotte Cole	
Sunday, Nov 20 Christ the King	Landon Hillman	Brad & Tanya Dalluge	Donna Schilling	
Wed., November 23 Thanksgiving Eve 6:30 pm	Harley Rongved	****	Charlotte Cole	
Sunday, Nov 27 1st Sunday in Advent	Raiden Kuntz	Michael & Nicole Cole	Donna Schilling	

<u>Hospitality Team VII</u>: Julie & Curt Schaub, Jeff Schultz, Jason & Nicole Schuttler, Jason & Jody Hackbart, Jay Schaub, Linda & Gary Schotanus, Rod & Emi Kuntz, Nancy Walk, Gregg & Mary Jo Urbatsch, Dorothy Mensch

<u>Ushers:</u> Paul Hackbart, Garry Backhaus, Duaine Dierks, Alex Hackbart, Marlin Rosenberg

Lav Ministry: Emi Kuntz

Counters: Dan Nack, Jason Hackbart, Marlin Rosenberg

Altar Guild: Emi Kuntz, Val Bork

Share Shoppe Volunteer: None – Thanksgiving Day

PA Operators: Dan Nack, Joshua Rosenberg

